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What a difference a couple of weeks makes – the nights are much brighter 

and there is a definite warmth in the sun.  The summer term is always such a 

busy one at school and whilst we may become absorbed in the events, trips, 

visitors, competitions, etc. it is good to remember to take some time to 

appreciate the wonders of the changing seasons.  

Genesis 8:22 

 

22 “As long as the earth endures, seedtime and harvest, cold and heat, 

summer and winter, day and night will never cease.” 

 

We extend a warm welcome to our new members of staff and look forward to 

working with them as the seasons unfold.   

This week we welcomed Mrs O’Keighie, who conducted a music assembly for 

children in KS2 and year 2, to inspire and celebrate music at Deanery.  The 

children enjoyed listening to familiar tunes and seeing a variety of instruments 

played.   

Children have already visited Singers Hill Synagogue and Twycross Zoo so far 

this term, participated in cross country competitions and engaged in becoming 

playmakers.  We wish our gymnasts well as the travel to Stoke on Saturday to 

compete in the British Schools Gymnastics Association Floor and Vault 

National Final.  
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LOVE 
Albie N-A (3T) 

Esme (3OR) 

William (3OR) 

Deanery 

Values 

 

 

Elijah (RHM) 

Mason J (3T) 

Willia (4P) 

Zachary S (5MC) 

Ben (6A) 

Matt B (6W) 

HOPE 

PEACE JOY 

 

FAITH 

 

GRACE 

Chloe F (2R) 

Winston (5MC) 

Orla (4P) 

Isabelle H (RW) 

Annalise P (5H) 

Phase News 

It is minibeast madness in Nursery. They have been finding them in our outdoor 

area, using a paint program to create them on a computer and using shapes to draw 

them. 

Reception have been learning about David Attenborough and how he cares for the 

world and nature. Children have created an animal factfile to share information 

about an animal. They are very excited to be visiting Twycross zoo at the end of 

the week. In RE we are exploring what water is used for and why it is so important.  

Year 1 have been designing a garden thinking about which plants will be suitable to 

create privacy. Pinocchio is the focus book and children have been using drama to 

explore the story. In Maths children have been learning how to count in fives. 1BM 

were part of our playmaker training with our year five students.  

Year 2 and 3 children have been enjoyed all the new equipment School Council have 

organised for the school at lunch and break times including: balance boards, 

frisbee, netball, cricket and bean bag targets. It's been lovely to see the children 

so active and trying new things. 

Phase news for 4/5/6 - It's been very exciting to have our new play equipment at 

play times and Lunchtimes over the last two weeks. We now have the opportunity to 

play frisbee, football rebounder, balance boards, play scoopers, hockey, cricket and 

basketball! A huge thank you and well done to the school council and Mrs Sadler for 

organising, we are really enjoying having more things to play with. 

 

 

Harman (1BM) 

 Thomas H (3T) 

Zach (4P) 

Anushka (4P) 

Alesha B (6W) 



 

 

Pupil Voice 
 

Pupils in Reception are learning about how to care for our world. We have been 

learning about recycling. They would like to remind our school community to REDUCE, 

REUSE and RECYCLE!  

Aarav (RHM) – “We have been learning about David Attenborough and how he helps 

animals and our World. We are going to the zoo.” 

Joshua 1BM – “We started our new class novel - it’s really great! I like it when the 

ducks and the people swap over and the ducks take over the house.” 

Sienna (3OR) – “I enjoyed using the atlases in geography to find the rivers” 

Yaseen (3OR) – “I have enjoyed maths and learning how to subtract fractions." 

Naraya A (3T) – “I enjoyed making paper sunflowers during Enrichment. I put a stem 

on my flower with a hot glue gun which I learnt how to use." 

Sofia C (3T) – “I enjoyed English when we were sentence stacking about Idris who was 

a refugee in our story. I liked the story and writing about it." 

Eeshan G (3T) – “I liked maths because we have been learning about capacity and 

volume and pouring water into different jugs."  

Amelia and Aiden (5MC) – “Yesterday, some of the Y5 children trained to be 

playmakers for KS1 children. We learnt how to play fun games such as fire and ice, 

treasure chest and stuck in the mud. We're looking forward to playing them with the 

children.” 

Noah and Ben (5MC) – “In DT we have planned and designed our own burgers and today 

we got to make them! They were based on Mexican style cuisines and tasted superb!” 

Carmen (6A) – “I've enjoyed putting our art portrait backgrounds together, thinking 

carefully about where to put different materials. I'm looking forward to positioning 

my portrait onto my background to complete my piece.” 

Jack (6A) – “I've really enjoyed creating writing for a Blog. It's been entertaining and 

I've been able to write my honest thoughts.” 

Edward E (6W) – “I liked learning and practising lob shots in tennis." 

 

 

 

 



  

Cross Country 
 

The Cross Country team did Deanery proud this week at the third league race, held at 

Veseyans Rugby Club. This was a new course for all of the runners and they 

demonstrated resilience and great team spirit throughout. Well done - you are all 

amazing!  

 

Welcome to Deanery… 
 

We would like to extend a warm Deanery welcome to Miss Wright and Mrs Jagpal 

who have joined our teaching team. Welcome to the Deanery family! 

#proudtobedeanery 



 

  

Reading Volunteers 
 

 

  
  

 



  

Administrative Assistant at Deanery 
 

Deanery CE Primary School is looking to recruit a highly personable, self-motivated, 

approachable and organised individual to be part of its administration team as an 

Administrative Assistant.  

The main duty of this role is to provide efficient and effective reception, 

administrative and clerical support, reporting to the Office Manager. The successful 

applicant will have excellent IT skills, including Microsoft Office; work efficiently to 

tight deadlines; have excellent literacy and numeracy skills; be an effective 

communicator, dealing with pupils, families, staff and members of the public.  

We are looking for someone with a positive cheerful “can-do” attitude who has the 

ability to multi-task and work as part of a team and is prepared to play a full and 

active part in the life of the school. Previous school experience is preferred but not 

essential. 

Please follow the link to the Vacancies section of the website if you would like details 

of how to apply https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/job-vacancies  

  
  

 School Uniform Grant 2024 
 

Sutton Coldfield Charitable Trust have extended the deadline for applications for 

School Clothing Grants for 2024.  

 

Application forms are available to collect from the School Office and the final 

deadline Thursday 13th June 2024 at 12 noon. 

Programmes of Study for Summer Term 
 

Our Programmes of Study, which outline all of the exciting things that we will be 

learning this term are now available on our website 

https://deanery.bham.sch.uk/curriculum/p-o-s-s 
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Attendance at Deanery 
 

 

Easter Bunny Hop 
 
 

 

  
  

Thank you to all of those families that have send in their sponsor money for the 

Easter Bunny Hop; it's not too late to send yours in! All money raised will go to support  

@StMungos  @christian_aid  @JerichoOrg and to help us to buy some new books for 

our library. 

 

https://twitter.com/StMungos
https://twitter.com/christian_aid
https://twitter.com/JerichoOrg


 

 

  

RNIB Stamps Appeal 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
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